

Happy Trails RV Club established May 7, 2010 General Meeting on November 4, 2021 at NC2

Website: happy trailsrvclub.org

Forward pictures or reports for the website to Vern Alvis

Total attendance: 32

Meeting called to order. President Conrad Revenig welcomed members and new members/guests Susan Pendleton, David & Barb Andersen, Cathi Stark and Bob & Anna Dennis. Conrad also introduced the club officers and coordinators.

Minutes of the March 4, 2021 meeting were available for review and also posted on the website. They were approved.

The treasurer's reports for last March and April were reviewed and approved.

New Business

Covid Protocols: Conrad noted that the resort currently has no Covid restrictions in place, although masks are recommended.

Meeting/Happy Hour Schedules: It was mentioned that happy hours are held on the 4th Wednesday of each month beginning in January on the 26th.

Coordinator Vacancies: Conrad explained that we have a couple of vacancies: one for a social/program coordinator (to work with Linda Ritter) and another for a meet-up coordinator. Nancy Hinterlong summarized the duties for the social/program coordinator and Conrad reviewed the meet-up coordinator duties.

New Website: Vern Alvis has been working hard on the new website.

Rallies

Trip Director: Kayo Downey noted that we will need a replacement trip director, as she no longer has her RV.

Past Trip: Kayo, Kim Morse & Virginia Frieburg reviewed the small, but successful, trip to Lone Pine, CA last month. It was agreed that this is a trip worth repeating again next year.

Upcoming Trips:

- **1.** East Valley at Lost Dutchman State Park on Dec.12-16, 2021 (need wagon master). Kayo's spot is available and a wagon master is needed for this trip.
- **2.** Cottonwood at Dead Horse Ranch State Park on Mar. 6-10, 2022. Gene & Ann Carr have an available spot that they will not be using. The Kents are the wagon masters.
- **3.** FMCA Int'l Convention in Tucson on Mar. 22-27, 2022. The Hofers will be the wagon masters.

Meet-Ups

Barleen's Holiday Dinner Show: Dec. 15, 2021 (to attend with East Valley rally-goers).

Wickenburg Cowboy Poetry Days: Gary Stevens suggested a day trip to this event.

Announcements/Additional Discussion

Mel Hinterlong noted that Rhett Porter, the new FMCA President, is a resident in our resort. Lora Newby noted that the Escapees RV Club Escapade Directors are residents here also. Lora also made a suggestion to consider amending the bylaws (if necessary) to allow former RV Club members to remain a part of the RV Club as associate members (when they no longer have an RV).

Meeting Adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, Lora Newby